
MINUTES

FRIENDS OF THE SUN CITY LIBRARIES, INC.

October 13, 2011

Roll call:     Present:  Mary Anne McDonald, Mary Goitia, Sue Painter, Jill Campbell, Kathy Shawl.  Excused Absences:  Tom Everitt and Carole Martinez

The meeting was convened at 9:35.

Secretary’s Report 

Minutes were distributed prior to the meeting.  There were no changes proposed at the meeting.  Kathy Shawl made a motion to approve the minutes.  This was seconded by Sue Painter.  A unanimous vote for approval followed.

Treasurer’s Report

Sue Painter provided a bookstore monthly summary and an Income and Expense Statement.  Sue gave an updated report to the branch managers regarding the budget vs the expenditures to date.  

Sue is still working on getting the copier removed from the bookstore.  The Bell Branch Librarian asked that we move the copier away from the door so that the door will close.  

RCSC Liaison Report

There was no RCSC Liaison Report given due to Carole’s absence.

Branch Manager Reports

Bell Branch - Jennie O’Leary gave the report for the Bell Branch in Kristi’s absence.  A $150 request was made to fund programs for the children on November 26th and December 21st.  Jennie will put the request in writing.  Jennie was asked to check on the 2nd year anniversary of Bell’s grand opening.  The Board wanted to know if there was a program being planned and if they would need to provide refreshments.

Arizona’s centennial is coming up this spring.  There may be a need for funding of programs to support this special event.

Fairway - Gail Evans reported on the successful author program that was recently held at Fairway.  Nelson Mitchell and a reporter attended the special event.

Bookstore Report

Mary Anne reported on projected versus actual income.  The bookstore had a good summer and is showing a positive trending in income.  A book sale will be held during the week of November 28th through December 3rd.  

Public Relations

Jill reported on marketing plans for the remainder of the year.  A “ Welcome Home Snowbirds” ad is being planned for October and November.  Jill is actively involved in planning the book store volunteer training.  

Membership

Janis Stiewing was thanked for the excellent report that she prepared about the Membership subcommittee meeting.  This report was discussed.  Action items will be voted on as New Business.

Book Buddies

Mary Goitia reported that Book Buddies slowed down somewhat during the summer.  However, it is expected that things will pick up this fall.  Mary is going to contact Royal Oaks in hopes of holding a presentation for residents.  A school reading program is also in the works.  More details will be available soon.

New Business

Membership fees were discussed at the subcommittee meeting.  A motion was made by Kathy Shawl to not charge membership fees.  The motion was seconded by Sue Painter.  It passed by a unanimous vote.  

A discussion was held regarding a membership canvas in February.  A survey of the needs of our residents regarding library services was discussed.  Janis is going to spearhead survey development, with assistance of the Maricopa County Library District and our Liaison - Kathy Shawl. Jill Campbell will continue to inform residents (via her Sun Views article) regarding the benefits “Friends” provide to the library and the surrounding community.   

Bookstore discounts for volunteers were discussed.  A Short discussion was help regarding the identifying of volunteers - i.e. membership cards - so that they could provide ID for the discount.  Janis made a motion that volunteers would receive 10% off their purchase of merchandise at the bookstore of $1.00 or more. The motion was seconded by Sue Painter.  A unanimous vote was then taken. 

Sue Painter made a recommendation that the Friends organization contribute $1,500 to the RCSC as a yearly contribution.  Mary Goitia made a motion, which was seconded by Janis Stiewing.  A unanimous vote followed. 

Book Buddy Book Replacement - Mary asked if it would be proper to pay for any books that could become missing items in the Book Buddy program.  It was decided that the Friends would replace them on an “as needed.”  Every opportunity will be taken to prevent this from happening.  

A short discussion was held regarding tracking hours for volunteers.  It was decided to ask volunteers for suggestions for recognition alternatives at the volunteer training that will be in November. 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:35 a.m. 


